24 Hours For The Lord – God Rich in Mercy 13-14 March 2015
Pope Francis has invited Dioceses across the world to embrace “24 Hours for the Lord” on 13-14 March 2015. God rich in mercy (Eph 2:4) is the theme which will guide the reflection for the worldwide event. “Let us not underestimate the power of so many voices united in prayer! The 24 Hours for the Lord initiative, which I hope will be observed on 13-14 March throughout the Church, also at the diocesan level, is meant to be a sign of this need for prayer”, said Pope Francis. 

This is the second year of the Lenten initiative of the Pontifical Council of the Promotion of the New Evangelization new evangelisation. The Pope has invited the Bishop of each diocese to open at least one church to for 24 hours of adoration and to make priests available for confession. Let us not underestimate   the power of so many voices united in prayer! Find out what has been arranged by your Diocese for 24 hours the Lord. 

To assist those who have accepted the invitation of Pope Francis to participate in this event, the Pontifical Council for the Promotion of the New Evangelization has prepared a Pastoral Aid for publication which provides suggestions for liturgy, as well as ideas for personal reflection and preparation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. For more information about the initiative and the program of celebrations to be held in Rome for the 24 Hours for the Lord, please see www.novaevangelizatio.va.

To read more about the event visit www.novaevangelizatio.va.
This year a pastoral aid has been published to assist the event, you can order the booklet entitled “God Rich in Mercy” visit  www.catholicbookpublishing.com.
Last year, six dioceses in Ireland embraced Pope Francis’ invitation to join 24 hours for the Lord. As nothing was arranged in our own diocese or in neighbouring dioceses, we went to Rome for 24 hours for the Lord. What a wonderful event! Four churches opened across the Eternal City for 24 hrs and catholic youth groups were out on the streets encouraging people to return to church starting with the sacrament of confession. To view photos from 24 Hours for the Lord in 2014 in Rome click here - https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.700213433357921.1073741850.546174882095111&type=1
